

District 05 GSR Meeting Minutes
Wednesday September 11th, 2024
6:45 p.m. – 8:45 p.m. (Zoom)

Opening: Serenity Prayer – GSR’S Present (8 in person- 3 online) - - - Tradition 9 – Patti K

Welcome: Introductions, Anniversaries, Speaking Engagements, Review of Membership Guidelines

<p>Reports</p> <p>(3-5 minutes each)</p> <p><i>Note: Email reports to secretary prior to monthly GSR meetings</i></p>	<p>Officers</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">● DCM (Pat T)<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ attended several meetings this month Eleva, Eau Claire, and Boyceville (impressive group)○ will be attending fall conference in Stevens Point, presenting the bid○ will need to put a committee together if we get the bid<ul style="list-style-type: none">▪ unsure when reward will be announced▪ money for cost of hosting looks okay for our books○ District will fund it, not the area○ hoping for good attendance for the Recovery on the River● Alt. DCM (Courtney R.)<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ working with Isaiah to go to a workshop out of town○ 21st there’s a potluck for “there is a solution”● Secretary (Joe S)<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ reminder to email reports before next month’s meeting○ I have spoken with Katie from registrar, and she wants us to use the newest change forms on the Area74 website because they are fillable forms that can be downloaded and then emailed to her. This will make group changes easier because there won’t be any guessing with anyone’s handwriting. I will include it as an attachment to these minutes.○ Minutes Approved, GSR Passed.● Treasurer (Kaufua)<ul style="list-style-type: none">○ Detailed report circulated○ Remember to submit budget proposals to Kaufua so we can vote on them	
--	---	--

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ text or send to personal email if you want a reimbursement, district email hasn't been working ○ kaufua_xiong@hotmail.com ○ (715) 579-3350 <p>Balances: Savings = \$612.28 Checking = \$3,632.33 *** Report approved unanimously. Financial Report Approved, GSR Passed.</p> <p>Committees</p>	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Newsletter (Claire Z) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Looking to have someone take over by the end of the year ○ have an instruction process written up for the next person ● Literature (Jake R) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ receiving multiple emails from jails ○ weaver forwards emails to me ○ will personally deliver literature to replenish ○ started with a tote, kept inventory and given it out as per request ○ working closely with corrections committee ○ reach out if there are any questions or comments to help improve my service <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ budgeting for plain language book to distribute discussed ■ do a sign-up sheet on who is interested ■ work with CVIG to get the books distributed ○ Laurene—encourages to attend 4th wednesday CVIG zoom meeting 	
<p>Old Business:</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Committee to review Guidelines <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ meets in october ○ ● Newsletter Editor Vacancy <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Ben for nomination ○ We are VERY grateful for Claire for her 3 years of service when only 2 were required!! Thank-you for so much! 	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Online Chat Support Concept <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ CVIG will be having a potluck the 22nd and go over it ○ ● 2026 ECR Conference Committee Formation if bid is won ● Send Contact Info to: secretary@district05.org (or jsargeant3@gmail.com) and dcm@district05.org 	
<p>New Business:</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Reminder to Standing Committee chairs to present their budget proposals in November voted by body in December 	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● GSR sharing <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Max-International Conference Registration open <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ let groups know ■ Pat has the housing and guidelines how to get in to Canada if you have a criminal history printed out... also on AA.org ○ Patti-for Zach-There is a Solution potluck-flyer?...on district website...Alano Club 12 Eau Claire, 12pm to 3pm, September 21 ○ Patti-End of Summer Picnic, on website for flyer ○ Dave G: Speaker at the Mondovi potluck?-Patti K <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ Halloween party coming up...if anybody wants to coordinate to co-sponsor (the more the merrier) with Club 12 please reach out-Saturday Oct 26th (715) 450-0743 for Dave G ○ If we get bid, Pat will send out a mass email for people to volunteer for committees ● WICYPAA <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ coming up jan 10-12 in 2025 down in milwaukee <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ■ It's about \$20-25 ■ talk to Kaufua if you're interested in bidding for next year ● CVIG <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Picnic Sep 22nd at Mt Simon 11-2pm (check email of the View) 	

--	--	--

Next Meeting:

Wednesday, October 9th @ 6:45PM

Pam– **Tradition 10**

Reports Due:

*Webmaster, Corrections, PI, CPC, Treatment, Special
Accessibilities*

Closing:

Responsibility Statement

“I am responsible. When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA always to be there. And for that: I am responsible.”